EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, February 13, 2012
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Gary Emslie, Bob Dowding, Gill James, Tim Tubbs, Annette Duvall, Joe Thompson, Mike Kelly, Traci Huffer, Eric McCurdy, Derek Tucci
Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Craig Olson, Bill Bettinger, Todd Franceschina
1. Introduction of Guests:  None


2. Approval of Monday, January 9, 2012 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 37,750.22



Savings:
$ 26,331.05

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #16845 through #16913 for a total of $ 39,178.90 
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy
A. Approved requests for deductions in the count for Sedro-Woolley for the Cascade Job Corps.

B. Allowed North Thurston HS to move from District 4 to District 3.

C. Passed an Athletic Director’s online clinic beginning next fall.  Should be up in June for completion prior to the start of the new school year.

D. Passed the 2012-14 classification for the next two year cycle.

E. Passed $500 LEAP Scholarships for qualified LEAP Committee seniors.
F. Will be forming a committee to study classifications over the next year and to study the system and look for solutions to improve it.


6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Pat McCarthy
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  

i. Player Ejections - 11
ii. Coach Ejections - 3
iii. Ineligibility – 4
iv. Biting (Wrestling) – 3

v. Coach Rules Violations - 2

B. League Reports

i. Kingco – Looking at 4A Divisions and developed a rotation by school districts to change divisions each year…one with 6 and one with 5.  This will rotate every two years.  The 2A schools are working with D1 and D3 to try to find a home for the next cycle.  Both D1 and D3 have officially voted to reject application for entrance to playoffs.  The District Directors will now meet to try to resolve it at that level.  All participants want to get it resolved as soon as possible.

ii. Metro – No Report

iii. Emerald City – The league is losing Cedar Park Christian and Bellevue Christian to the Nisqually League next year.  The District Board still needs to vote to approve those schools leaving our district. Eastside Prep applied to the league as a new member.  The league has voted to choose not to participate in the 1A Tri-District for the next two year cycle.  

iv. SeaTac – 2B – several of the schools will be going to 1B next cycle.  The 2Bs have looked to District 1 to see if they can do some cross scheduling with them.  Discussions continue about that.  The 
Tri-District tournament director is working to accommodate Northwest Yeshiva’s needs as they relate to their Sabbath at the 1B level as well as trying to help Orcas Island with its transportation and Ferry issues.  Running these tourneys requires great cooperation between all three districts.

v. Middle School – No Report

C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson. Joe talked about the ejections and other issues related to assignments.  Tom reported on his meeting with the official’s assigners:
a. Arbiter.  The officials questioned how many ADs are checking Arbiter to make sure that officials are assigned.  Each AD can easily confirm those assignments.  Joe will check on whether Arbiter automatically sends out a confirmation email to individual schools.

b. Tolls.  The officials were grateful for the work done to provide a formula for helping officials with tolls, but they decided they were not going to use the system as it was considered too complicated for the person who has to do the billing.  The officials indicated that they felt that officials had choices on which bridge to take and that the cost could be considered part of their mileage fee and/or deducted directly from their income taxes, so they were not going to charge schools this winter.

c. PNFOA.  Tom informed the officials about our concerns about ejections and getting timely and accurate information in the future.  He related to them that we have had problems getting some, especially this fall.  He asked for support from that group to make the process better.  Pat, Gill, and Tom will now meet with the president of the PNFOA to discuss this topic with that organization specifically because of issues from this fall.

D. Winter District Tournament Status.  Gymnastics and Swimming are finished.  Basketball is in full swing.
E. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly.  Please review the amendments prior to the Winter Coalition and bring amendments or changes that might be needed to improve the amendments.
F. Congrats to Greg Cheever from Bear Creek for his selection by the NFHS as the Coaches Association Golf Coach of the Year.
G. Big 9.  The Big 9 league has disbanded for the next two year cycle and will form two leagues that will be multi-classification and that will stay closer to home for competitive and transportation purposes.
 

7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence.  

B. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, March 12, 2012-3:30PM Samm. HS
A. 2012-2013 Executive Board Meeting Schedule
B. District Tournament Financial Reports for Swimming/Gymnastics/Wrestling

9.
The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:05 PM.

